FEUGHDEE WEST COMMUNITY COUNCIL
|Approved  Minutes of Community Council Meeting

Strachan Hall on Thursday 30th May 2019 at 7.30 pm

Present
Community Councillors: Mr S Richards (Chair), Mrs J Randalls (Secretary), 

Mr J Andrew, Ms K Rumbles, Ms L Craig, Ms S Wylde, Mr P Tyrrell, Ms M Stallaert,

Mr I Bertram, Mrs C. Rogers, Mr R Clephan (Treasurer, co-opted)

Junior Councillors: Miss N Milne, Miss A Lewsey, 

Banchory and Mid Deeside Councillors: Cllr A Ross, Cllr E Durno, Cllr. R Bruce
Also in attendance:  Community Learning and Development – Jean Henretty

                                    Ms Avril Nicol, Service Manager for Communities and Partnerships  
Minutes: Mrs I Addison

Members of Public: No members of public were present.

1.
Apologies and Absences
Apologies were received from Mr I Brockie, Miss D Curry and Mr I Adams
2.        Minutes of previous meeting 25th April 2019

There was one amendment:

Item 16   Line 2 should read South Marr Community Safety Group.
With this amendment the Minutes were            Proposed: Mrs C Rogers

           Seconded: Ms M Stallaert

3. 
Police Report
No official report was received from Police Scotland.

Jill Randalls reported that a vehicle and two motorbikes had been reported stolen from a property outside Strachan.   Farm chemicals had also been stolen north of Aberdeen. Security awareness is advised at all times.

4.       Treasurers Report
Treasurer R Clephan gave a verbal and written report detailing funds currently available, along with restricted and committed funds. These are summarised as follows:

Balance as at 30th May 2019                £3923.65
Restricted funds

                46.61_
Available (unrestricted) Funds              £3877. 04
Midhill Community Benefit Fund
Available: £5546.60  Committed: £2000   Fwd Balance:  £3546.60

Two requests were presented for approval:  

Re-imbursement of £58.63 to S.Richards for refreshments provided at Strachan CAP Launch (approved)    

Re-imbursement of £6.99 to S.Richards for plaque for F.Sheridan Memorial Bench (approved)

No expenses were required from the Inchmarlo CAP Launch.

Mr. P Tyrrell intimated that similar plaques could be supplied free of charge from the I. C. Workshop.
5.
 Councillors Report

Cllr Bruce gave an update on the Strachan School consultation. A deadline has been set for Friday 14th June 2019 for any further community suggestions re the future of the school. After this deadline, if no pupils enrol, then a formal school closure consultation will commence.
6. 
Secretary’s Report
The Secretary ran through a summary of all communications, which had been received and forwarded during the month.  

30th May - Communication with Natural Power who will hold a drop in session at Strachan Hall on 2nd July 4pm - 8.30pm (Fetteresso Wind Farm). Posters will be dispatched soon. 

29th May - Ryden - Planning Applications - Inchmarlo Holiday Villas. Will assist with specific queries regarding APP/2019/0908, 0909 & 0911- relaxation of conditions on holiday villas. 

29th May - applied for copy of the electoral register for forthcoming FWCC election. 

24th May - Local Governance Review Newsletter 

24th May - Marr Area Partnership - Initiative Grant Scheme, Last Call Marr Area Committee Large Grants, Your Views Sought H&SC & SFRS, CPR Training Opportunity & More 

23rd May - Marr Area Partnership Marr Community Forum 6.45-9pm, Wednesday 19th June Venue: Craigievar Hall 

Agenda: Understanding Housing Need, Communities Involvement in Housing & Heritage 

22nd May -Marr Area Committee Agenda - 28 May, 2019 

21st May - Aberdeenshire Health and Social Care Partnership’s Strategic Plan. Consultation deadline 7th June 2019. Response deadline 11th June. Online survey. 

17th May - Marr Area Bus Forum - Wednesday 5th June 2019 Victory Hall Aboyne. 

16th May - Councillors agree changes to kerbside recycling and waste collections - news release. 

15th May - Investing in Communities Fund and VE Day 75 

9th May - FWCC nomination forms and notice of election sent out and displayed. 

9th May - Banchory Climate Action Network (Banchory CAN). Woodend Barn, Thursday 20th June. The purpose of the meeting is to engage as wide a range of local residents as possible and assess the appetite for action against the coming climate crisis. Invited to speak at July meeting. 

30th April - Carnegie Newsletter - April 2019 

30th April - Glenskinnan Forest Plan. Consultation closed 24th May but will still take into account any comments. 

There was a discussion surrounding the upcoming Bus Forum at Victory Hall in Aboyne on 

5th June and associated proposals.  Cllr. Ross emphasised that the provision of regular bus services was financially unsustainable if residents of the community were not using the service, but it was generally agreed that unless there was a regular service available at appropriate times, use of the service would be limited. 
Cllr Durno intimated that, for those unable to access public or private transport to the forum, Aberdeenshire Council could arrange transport providing four days notice given.

 ACTION:  Advertise on Strachan Hub. Lynsey Craig and Marijke Staellert will attend forum.

7.         Community Learning and Development – Jean Henretty
Ms Jean Henretty from CLDS gave a very informative account of the remit and responsibilities of her role within CLDS.

It was agreed that an Aberdeenshire Council organisational diagram would be provided to FWCC in order to clarify how each department works together.   This will facilitate the matching of services required to local need and also help identify and release funding where necessary and appropriate.  Ms Henretty emphasised that she was available to help and give advice in many different areas.  Cllr Ross encouraged the use of services available through AC.

A leaflet outlining the remits of CLDS was provided. 

Ms Henretty was encouraged to see two youth members in attendance at the FWCC meeting. She felt this reflected the vision of CLDS to give youth a voice, enable participation in community efforts, in the democratic process as well as learning to become active members of the community through volunteer work.

Ms Henretty agreed to look at the Scheme of Establishment with regard to the restrictiveness of the current age limits for youth membership of FWCC. Youth members present also intimated that attempts to accrue accreditations for DofE through involvement with the Community Council had not been sucessful. 

Ms Henretty noted this and will pursue.

ACTION:  JR to send full CAP Documents to Ms Heretty.

                 JR will email FWCC members with Ms Henretty's contact details
8. 
Forest Schools – Avril Nicol
Ms Avril Nicol, Service Manager for Communities and Partnerships was in attendance to discuss the concept of Forest Schools and the possibility of changing the use of Strachan School to a Forest School base. Forest Schools embrace the concept of learning out of doors with flexible learning pathways for young people who struggle in different areas.  A pilot study and research is currently in progress. Ms.Nicol clarified that in order for the building to be used as a Forest School, the initial requirement would be for it to be officially closed as a Primary School.    

It was intimated that many Head Teachers and staff are keen to see such a development in the area and indeed there is a huge need and waiting list for enrollment at such. It is clear that the facility and location lends itself in many ways to the concept of becoming a Forest School with outside access, play park opposite, pathways to Scolty and various opportunities for flexible learning.  However more research is required in order to come to an informed conclusion, taking into consideration both the needs and cost effectiveness of such a project. 

Concerns were raised regarding agreement to the formal closure of the school without assurances that it would  be used for the good of the Community rather than sold for development into flats or housing.   However, whilst the school remains 'mothballed', nothing can move forward.
There are 45 pupils eligible for attendance at Strachan School.   There was a short discussion surrounding the possibility of once again phasing in primary pupils.

There was also a discussion regarding the possibility of setting up an ‘after school’ club in the building, to be run by Aberdeenshire Council

Concern was raised regarding the provision of free school transport to Banchory for primary children.  However it was pointed out that parental decisions to enrol children at Banchory Primary rather than Strachan meant that parents remained responsible for transportation. Cllr Ross emphasised that there are strict procedures and that free school transport could only be considered if and when Strachan School was officially 'closed'

ACTION:  JR will write to Maxine Booth at Learning Estates re Afterschool Clubs
                 MS will contact Head Teachers in the area in order to network and establish

                 level of interest and with a view to making a case for establishing a Forest 

                 School. 

9. 
Junior Members
It was acknowledged that junior members could have invaluable input into FWCC especially in terms of communications.  Junior members present were encouraged to consider how best to be involved and it was suggested that as both Inchmarlo and Strachan had projectors, these could be used to clarify their ideas  and provide visuals as to how FWCC could improve communication and engagement with the community at large.  

The junior members are already exploring the idea of setting up a social media post for FWCC.  It was also suggested that, subject to exam times, any or all could be involved in the various sub-committees and work groups, some of which may contribute to gaining Duke of Edinburgh awards.   It was emphasised that protocols must be observed regarding social media at all times. Jean Henretty offered to advise further. 

10. 
Proposed Changes to FWCC Boundaries/proposed dissolution of FWCC and

             formation of new Community Council’s
Subsequent to discussions at the previous meeting, a vote was taken:

For FWCC to remain as is: 5
For change to take place  : 7
As this was over 50% of members present this vote was carried.

The Chair, although having voted against the change, indicated that on the back of the vote outcome he would be minded to support the proposed change and not obstruct. The next official vote would require a 2/3rd majority for the Council to accept the change.

Members felt that they were unable to vote on Option 2 or Option 3 without fully consulting the community. Therefore it was agreed to have an indicative vote.

On the issue of change to take place, indicative votes were as follows (youth members having previously left the meeting due to time):
     1.   For a Boundary Change      : 1           
     2.   For new C.C’s to be formed : 7

           Abstentions                          : 2
There was debate and discussion regarding the pros and cons of changing the status quo. 

It was made clear that any group of 12 can apply to form a Community Council.

The Treasurer highlighted the fact that the Aberdeenshire Council financial contribution would be split between the two new community councils (if that option taken). There would also have to be dialogue with Fred Olsen regarding the distribution of Mid Hill Community Benefit Funds.  

It was agreed to submit a proposal to Fred Olsen Group that should the current Community Council be dissolved and re-established as two separate community councils - that an equitable split of Community Benefit in relation to head of population be considered. Fred Olsen would also be asked to advise on other ways of equitable spit of funds. The financial implications of change would also need to be communicated to the local community. 

ACTION:   JR will contact Marr Area Office and discuss next steps. Letter to Fred Olsen with approval from Marr Area Office

11.    Elections
Notice of Elections were published on Thursday 9th May and posted in the press, in both Halls, Banchory Library and various social media sites. Nominations close at 4pm on 6th June.  Elections will be held (if necessary) between 6 – 9pm on 21st June 2019 in both Strachan and Inchmarlo Halls.  FWCC AGM is scheduled for 27th June at 7pm in Inchmarlo Hall prior to the normal meeting.

12.     Communications 
A meeting is still to be scheduled subject to individual commitments.

Lynsey Craig suggested that it would be good to generate interest among the junior members as well as any members of the local community.  It was agreed that it would be best to get the inaugural meeting up and running first before involving others.

A meeting has been arranged for Monday 3rd June regarding the provision of superfast Broadband.
ACTION:  IB to send out email to consolidate meeting time.
13.       Planning

FWCC have submitted a request for an extension to submit a formal response with regards to the application to remove the existing ‘holiday occupancy planning conditions’ attached to the Queens Court complex at Inchmarlo, (APP/2019/0908,0909,0911). Communication received from Ryden (the agent) offering to assist in specific queries or clarity of any points. 

ACTION: I.A to contact Ryden. KR to invite an owner to speak to FWCC re concerns.
14.      Community Action Plan
Aberdeenshire Councillors present expressed their disappointment that they had not received an official invitation to the launch, nor a copy of the CAP documents. Secretary Jill Randalls took full responsibility and apologised for this oversight. Copies of the documents that make up the CAP will be sent out as soon as the definitive versions are received from CE.

15. 
Transport, Roads and Infrastructure 
A report on the issues and problems created by water run-off at Strachan School has now been passed to Angela Funk, Aberdeenshire Council. 

16.      Youth and Education
Issues regarding Strachan School discussed earlier in the meeting.

Correspondence had been received from Mrs Horsfall of Strachan Youth Group requesting a correction to the January Minutes where it was stated 'Anne Horsefall has reported that the Strachan Youth Group is going well. However she expressed that she was beginning to find the commitment too much and would be keen to hand over the running of the group to someone else.' 
Although the comments were based on an email exchange between Mrs Horsfall and Ms Staellert, Mrs Horsfall wished to clarify that she is not finding it too much but that she would like more volunteers to help with the Youth Group activities.

As the January Minutes have been approved, it is not possible to change them. This was verified with Marr Area Office. The Chair stressed that the GDP Regulations were not breached in this instance, as no personal data was exposed.

FWCC wish to apologise for any misunderstanding.

17.     Mid Hill Community Benefit Fund
Peter Tyrell gave an update on current MHWF affairs as follows:

Current Balance is £5546

Glen Dye Web Cam (£1000) is still to be paid by Fred Olsen.

Next Meeting to be held October 2019. 

There are no current applications.

Next Fred Olsen Funding due October 2019
An Applications Review meeting was conducted on 23rd April. Formatting suggestions have been circulated.  SR asked if a Minute had been produced.
ACTION:  PT to contact MHCBF secretary re outstanding minutes.
18.  Aberdeenshire Health and Social Care Partnership Strategic Plan
Sam Wylde reported that she is still trying to organise a joint meeting with Banchory CC and South Marr Community Safety Group regarding a response to the HSCP consultation. 

19.     Community Issues
It was reported that the Frank Sheridan memorial bench is now ready and awaiting the preparation of a hard-standing area by Aberdeenshire Council in Strachan Play Park. A plaque has been organised and will be attached to the bench.
Summer plants are ready for delivery and volunteers are requested for planting and on going maintenance.

There was mention that the tap in the graveyard isn't working. This is to be confirmed.

There was a brief discussion as to the most appropriate way to supply funds to Inchmarlo Community Workshop for materials needed for construction of the community notice boards.
ACTION: FWCC Treasurer to liaise with ICW Treasurer
20.       A.O.B
Katy Rumbles reported that she had been contacted by a member of the community concerned about APP/2019/1096 Banchory Wastewater Treatment Works -Installation of new plan to provide increased capacity at works. As this application is out with the FWCC area then the member of the public is advised to either make a personal representation or contact Banchory CC.

Safety Issues
Ian Bertram reported that the AGM of the Safety Committee took place on the 23rd May.

In addition to the ‘normal business’ of the AGM a presentation was given by Colin Gray, Emergency Community Officer, Aberdeenshire Council on Resilience in the Community.

The key message from the presentation was that local communities are being encouraged to produce Resilience plans for their community. These plans are to identify local area co-ordinators and where people may be provided with shelter in the event of a local emergency such as flooding.
Colin can be contacted to provide guidance on the production of local Resilience Plans. The finalised plans should be available in the community and also lodged with Colin as the Emergency Community Officer.
ACTION: IB forward minutes of the Safety Committee AGM once approved.
The Meeting closed 9.45p.m.
Next meeting June 27th 2019 in Inchmarlo Hall at 7.30pm. 

 AGM PRECEDES AT 7p.m.
